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St Hilary’s Church, Spridlington will hold a Service of
Remembrance at 8.30 am on Sunday 11th November.
St Michael & All Angels, Hackthorn service will be held at
9.30 am. All very welcome to join us for a special service to

mark the day 100 years ago when the guns fell silent at the end of the First
World War.
Normanby by Spital annual Remembrance Service will take
place (hopefully) inside the church, starting about 10.45 am so
there can be a 2 minute silence outside at 11.00. We are hoping a
lot of people can turn up, especially as it is 100  years since the
end of the First World War.
A Combined Armistice/Remembrance Service will be at Welton Village
Memorial on Sunday 11th November where the Welton Branch of the
Royal British Legion will be represented. Everyone is welcome and
members of the public are asked to assemble by 10.45 a.m. at the Memorial.
St. Peter's Church, Glentham will hold a United Remembrance Service
with the Methodist Church at 6.00 pm on Sunday 11th Of November.

Annual Memorial Service
This year the annual All Soul’s Service at which we remember and pray for
all those we love and miss will be held at Ss Peter & Paul Church, Owmby
by Spital at 6.00pm on Sunday 4th November. All are welcome.

Armistice Day / Remembrance Sunday

NOTICE
There will NOT be a Signpost Magazine distributed in January.

Regular readers of the Signpost magazine will be aware of this, but newcomers to
the area will not. The January Signpost is combined with the December edition, so
if you have an event scheduled for January 2019, please send it to the editor before
the 15th of November to ensure it is published. Thank you.
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LETTER FROM THE MINISTRY TEAM
Dear Friends,
Just recently I spent a day away on a 'Creative Space' event, making from raw materials a piece
of felt. Laying down the soft merino tops in sequence and building up layers incorporating
different colours and different fibres, then getting everything very wet and soapy and
manipulating the fibres so that they 'stick' together. The felt is rolled until it shrinks and you end
up with, well, not quite a work of art! But a piece of felt that with extra stitching and
embellishment would make a book cover. During the day there was a lot of chatter but also times
of quiet as people became absorbed in the creative process, our thoughts going who knows where?
Being creative enables us to express what is in our inner most thoughts. But I'm not creative I
hear you protest. Well I believe we all have the capacity to be creative but that's for another
occasion. Suffice it to say that it is an artists' creativity that helps us express feelings and
emotions that we are not easily able to express ourselves. November is a month for remembering
and the creative gifts of poets, musicians and artists of all genres help us in this process.
Early in the month there is an All Souls' service in which we remember loved ones before God.
A service with readings, poems, music, which all help us to reflect on the sadness felt in losing
someone close to us whether recently or in years past. This year the service is at 6pm on Sunday
4th November at Owmby. During the service candles are lit in memory of those who have died
and the names of loved ones are read out. You are very welcome to join us for this reflective
service whether someone you know and love died recently or many years ago. If you would like
the names of those who have died please let Sally Turnbull have them, in writing or by email, by
Saturday 3rd November.
Remembrance Sunday on 11th November is this year a commemoration of the centenary of the
cessation of hostilities of the Great War. Services and commemorations of all kinds will be held
across the country as those who have given their life in war and conflict are remembered. Again,
artists will be helping to express the emotions, the sadness, the despair, the futility of conflict but
also hope for the future.
Danny Boyle has initiated Pages by the Sea where sand artists will be drawing portraits in the
sand of a soldier from the war on beaches around the country, only to be washed away as the tide
comes in.  I wonder what feelings that will evoke in people? Poet Laureate, Carol Ann Duffy has
been commissioned to write a poem for the occasion and there are the war poets and artists from
conflicts past and present that help us reflect and remember.
The Owmby Group will be holding some special services on Armistice Day and you are most
welcome to join us, details of these are elsewhere in Signpost.

At the going down of the sun and in the morning.
We will remember them.

God Bless you all.

Sally Turnbull

We welcome into the family of the Church by baptism:
Baptised at Glentham on September 23rd - Albie Noah Cooling
Baptised at Hackthorn on October 14th - Hallie Rae Collingwood Price

FROM THE REGISTERS

The latest time for entries to the December/January Signpost
is Thursday the 15th of November at 6:00 p.m.
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Wednesday 8.30 am Morning Prayer Spridlington
Friday 4.00 pm Evening Prayer Spridlington

REGULAR CHURCH SERVICES

Sunday 4th 9.30 am Holy Communion Glentham ST
All Saints Day 11.00 am Holy Communion Spridlington ST
 6.00 pm Evening Prayer - All Souls Service Owmby ST
Sunday 11th 8.30 am Holy Communion with Remembrance Spridlington JD
3rd before Lent 9.30 am Service of Remembrance Hackthorn ST
Remembrance Day 10.30 am Sunday Special (Sunday School) Owmby LH
  6.00 pm Joint Remembrance Service Glentham ST
Sunday 18th  9.30 am Holy Communion Owmby ST/SK
2nd before Advent 11.00 am Morning Prayer Hackthorn JB
Sunday 25th 9.30 am Holy Communion Saxby JH
Christ the King 11.00 am Family Service Owmby LH
 6.00 pm Evening Prayer Glentham LH

CHURCH SERVICES

Sunday 4th 10.45 am Family Church  Rev Sarah Parkin
Sunday 11th 6.00 pm United Remembrance Service Parish Church ST
Sunday 18th 10.45 am Messy Church
Sunday 25th 8.45 am Breakfast - Service at 9.30 am  Jane Lloyd

GLENTHAM METHODIST CHAPEL

PRAYER FOCUS FOR NOVEMBER
''Blessed are the peacemakers, for they will be called children of God.'' :- Matthew 5.9
Lord please help us to be people of peace. Where need to forgive give us strength to do so.
Where we need to make things right, give us grace to make this possible.  Help us to be
peacemakers. Amen.

Annabelle Magee BSc(Hons) McOptom
169 Burton Road, Lincoln LN1 3LW

Telephone: 01522 542121
www.clearviewopticians.co.uk

Email: enquiries@clearviewopticians.co.uk

· Private and NHS eye tests
· Contact lens trials & aftercare

· Free parking
· Free* tests for under 16’s & over 60’s

(* NHS tests )

Don't cry over the past, it's gone. Don't stress over the future, it hasn't
arrived. Live in the present and make the most of every day.
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FROM THE OFFICE OF THE BISHOP OF GRIMSBY
'…they shall beat their swords into ploughshares, and their spears into pruning-hooks; nation
shall not lift up sword against nation, neither shall they learn war any more; but they shall all sit
under their own vines and under their own fig trees, and no one shall make them afraid…'

(Micah 4:3b,4a, NRSV)
These are words which speak of a future hope, a world at peace, a real peace, and not just the
absence of conflict, a sense of wellbeing, of living in harmony with the world we've been given
to share, of wanting the best for those we've been given to share that world with.
Words I was reminded of recently in conversation with a Russian Second Lieutenant on one of
the ships at Immingham Docks, as he spoke in broken English of what he saw as the natural
desire of all peoples to live like that - and his frustration at what he saw as the leaders of the
nations, his own included, in failing to be able to achieve that.
And they are good words as we remember this month the ending of the Great War, the world's
first example of what became known as 'total war'. 'It'll all be over by Christmas' the British Army
were told - 1,568 days later, 888,246 British lives were lost. Nine to 15 million lives lost in total.
Sixty-five million men from 30 countries involved. The 'war to end all wars' was what was hoped
for then.
As Christians we know that ultimately the challenge of peace is not one of political solutions,
important as they may be, but one of dealing with the human heart.
That is actually what the passage in Micah looks forward to. A time when all men and women
look to the 'mountain of the Lord, the house of the God of Jacob' and have their hearts and minds
transformed by him, which then brings in that universal peace, which we all long to live in.
That's the ultimate vision, the ultimate hope - but until then, being peacekeepers, peacemakers in
the different places we find ourselves in is something each of us is called to do, and something
our world still desperately needs.
With every blessing,

Bishop David



Signpost 5

Principles or The Sacrifice of Youth
For days the guns belched forth their awful shells, to fall on men,

who far too late cried out.
Soon, among the refuse of the trench, blasted bits of flesh added to the stench

of unwashed bodies.
Men, whose fear multiplied and grew. Until, with evening darkness came,

the blanket of the night, beneath which they cowered.
men afraid and yet hidden from the sight

Of that nameless unseen foe, Still firing through the gloom,
those screaming shells, to fall
and blast them to their doom.

And all the while their leaders in the rear
It seemed were getting bored

As they played those men like markers upon a chequers board.
Killed in thousands then replaced, to them pawns without a name.

For four long years they played their idiotic game,
With their hunger fed by heroes,

who rose and fought and fell, to die amid the mud and blood,
in that terrifying hell.

So 'twas left for us to tell the futility of war,
And why those men in so called power, wanted more and more to be the victors.

But who really wins?
The dead? resting now,, both friend and foe in tidy rows

Beneath the sod, the brown earth for their bed,
Passed far beyond those battlefields on which they fought and bled.
No cowards they, what race or creed, they passed life's greatest test.

For us they died and now they lie, peaceful souls at rest.
But yet again across the land, armies clashed in war

It seems to me, few ever learn from mistakes made oft' before
Once more the flower of youth rose in answer to the call,

With fond farewells to those behind, they gave for us their all.
Yet the Great War 'was the war to end all wars', they said

And we believed them,
Politicians with their flowers of blue and red

Whose speeches played with words,
Whilst men died for one more cause

Why oh why do principles lead countries into wars??????
Peter Atkinson

A poem written on an overnight flight from Washington DC to UK in August 1983 after reading 'the
blanket of the night' in Rudyard Kipling's anthology

“Always remember: You're braver than you believe, stronger than you
seem, and smarter than you think.”

- Winnie the Pooh
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HACKTHORN & COLD HANWORTH
Our gardeners made triumphant return to the vegetable garden at Hackthorn Hall earlier this term
to harvest some magnificent pumpkins which had grown from the seeds they had sown earlier in
the year. The glorious summer weather with its lack of rain had had an effect on the overall size
of some of the crop, but there were still a good few which tested the muscles of our young
growers! We are extremely grateful to Keith, the gardener, for all his help and support, not to
mention his enthusiasm for coming along to our school to judge the pumpkins after they have
been carved and decorated for Hallowe'en
A second trip was made by the whole school later in the term, under clear blue skies, to take part
in the annual apple picking. It was a joy to witness the older children 'buddying up' with their
new, younger friends on the way down to the Hall. It is always a revelation for the newcomers to
see just how many different varieties of apples are available if you know the right places to go
and find them - and we are immensely thankful to all at the Hall for allowing us the privilege of
going to such a place.
Thanks go out also in great abundance to the 'Friends of Hackthorn School' for their unceasing
efforts to raise funds for the school. Great fun was had by all who took part in the treasure hunt,
but perhaps an even greater triumph was the cake stall at the Hackthorn Dog show the week
before which attracted loads of cakes and raised over £300 for school funds, despite being
overshadowed by a very 'iffy' weather forecast beforehand.
Their next event will be the Winter Fayre which will be taking place on Tuesday 27th November
after school. There will be a huge array of crafts and gifts for sale as well as games and
competitions, so make a date in your diary for this one.
You are also invited to come and witness another of our proud traditions when the youngest and
oldest pupils lay a wreath at the Hackthorn War Memorial - this will be taking place at 10:45am
on 9th Nov.
Contact the school on 01673 860295 to arrange a visit, request a School Brochure or you can
contact us via the website www.hackthorn.lincs.sch.uk

HACKTHORN C. OF E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

Italian Evening
Come and join us for another great evening of Italian Food.

Saturday 24 November
7.00pm for 7.30pm

In the Village Hall at Hackthorn
3 courses for £10.00 (adult), or £5.00 (child under 14 years)
(vegetarian option available - please advise when booking)

For catering purposes please reserve your tickets before 17 November
Tickets and further details available from

Bonnie on 01673 860920

If you have news, an article or story, or are holding an event you feel would
be of interest to other local residents, please contact Steve, the editor.
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Thursday, 22 November at 7:30 p.m.
Hackthorn Village Hall
A talk by NIC LANCE

"The Munitionettes of WW1 with the focus on 'Aircraft Girls' in Lincoln"
Entrance is £2.00 to include refreshments

EVERYONE WELCOME
History Group website is at www.hackthornhistorygroup.org.uk

HACKTHORN & COLD HANWORTH
LOCAL HISTORY GROUP

Hackthorn Gardening Club
Hackthorn Village Hall

Guest Speaker
PAUL MAXEY from Scothern Nurseries

“Winter Shrubs”
New members always welcome

PLEASE NOTE THERE WILL NOT BE A MEETING IN DECEMBER

Wednesday November 28th at 7:30pm

Steve Willey
Painter & Decorator

Interior/Exterior Decorator
Reliable & Professional Service

25 Years Experience
Tel: 01673 876199

Mob: 07970 039384

Art Classes
Hackthorn Village Hall

For class info & bookings call
01673 878725 / 07504 808751

or email
andrew.craig67@btinternet.com

Have you visited the Owmby Group website?
http://owmbygroup.co.uk

Signpost Online - Including Back  Issues
http://owmbygroup.co.uk/signpost

FACEBOOK
Like our page on Facebook at www.facebook.com/OwmbyGroup
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SPRIDLINGTON
St HILARY'S COFFEE MORNING

Wednesday 14th November at 10:30 a.m.
Old Rectory Cottage, Owmby Road
By kind invitation of Rachel Carter

Raffle, bring-and-buy stall
Proceeds for St Hilary’s Church Funds

Do come along and join us, you will be very welcome!

St. Hilary's Church

CHURCHYARD LEAF CLEARANCE
Come rain or come shine our annual leaf clearance is scheduled for:-

SATURDAY 24TH NOVEMBER
between 10 - 12 noon approx.

If you can spare time to help - even if it's only for 30 mins - please come along.
As a reward for your efforts a hot dog & hot coffee will be served around 12 noon !!!

DON'T FORGET TO BRING YOUR OWN RAKE !!!

To have your product or service advertised in Signpost,
please contact Steve, the editor for more details.

: steve@owmbygroup.co.uk ( 07835 429439
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NORMANBY & OWMBY

NORMANBY BY SPITAL PRIMARY SCHOOL
The new school year has quickly soon come round and the children have returned all refreshed
and ready to build on all past experiences. We welcomed in 8 reception children to Discovery
class, who after attending our Busy Bees pre school have settled in tremendously well. A big
well done to them. We also welcomed 2 new members of staff. New headteacher Mrs Kerri
Grummell. I'm sure a lot of you know of her as the headteacher of Faldingworth School, we are
very lucky to be able share her expertise and experience with Faldingworth school. Miss
Christine Flintham has also joined us. She is fortunate enough to be working with all children
throughout the school.
The pupils are flourishing already this term. We have seen some wonderful examples of poetry
and descriptive writing in books. Children have been working hard in maths, checking and
improving their work independently. There is a lovely working atmosphere in all the
classrooms; the teachers have created some amazing work spaces for the children this term. In
sport, we have a new 'All Stars' cricket coach for term 1. Football club continues and JB sports
coaches are back with an exciting programme of sports this year.
We were very pleased to hear just before the summer holiday that we had been awarded  £
10,000 from The Big Lottery Fund to develop our outdoor learning area for Busy Bees and
Discovery Class. Well, the work has already taken place and we now have an area of the
playground resurfaced and some new equipment and structures installed. These will help the
younger children build on their imaginative and physical play.
Fund raising within the school has already started as we wore our jeans to school for 1 day and
raised nearly £65 for Jeans for Genes day. Some parents of the school, then organised a
Macmillan coffee morning for the school and the community. This was very well attended and
supported, lots of delicious home made cakes to sample. Thank you to all those people who
helped to raise an amazing £300.
It is that time of year when parents of pre school children are starting to look at schools for their
children to attend from September 2019. If you would like to visit the school, please don't
hesitate to contact Jacqui in the office and she will be happy to arrange a convenient time for
you to come and have a look around..

NORMANBY BY SPITAL PARISH COUNCIL NEWS
As usual, a Remembrance Service will be held on November 11th, hopefully inside Normanby
Church, as it falls on a Sunday.
The service should start around 10.45 to give us time to go outside for the 2 minute silence at
11am. We hope a lot of you can turn up, especially as it is 100  years since the end of the First
World War.

Proceeds to Ss. Peter & Paul Church funds
Bring & Buy stall including CAKES.  Raffle.  Everyone welcome

Thursday 1st November at 10:30 a.m.
Graber House, Field Lane,  Normanby

by kind permission of
Nadine Fox

COFFEE MORNING
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LATEST WHIST DRIVE RESULTS
1st Lady June Kettlewell 2nd Lady Lois Green
1st Gent Brian James 2nd Gent Ken Green

Low Score Dawn Cowperthwaite
Anne Turnbull Near Score June Kettlewell

Jean Cowperthwaite

Miniature Ken Green
Sara Carter Raffle Brian Jois

Brian James
Our next meeting will be at the home of Anne and Howard Turnbull

"South View", Caenby Road, Glentham on Wednesday 7th November  at 7.30pm.
If you would like to join us, you would be most welcome.

NORMANBY EDUCATIONAL CHARITY
IF YOU ARE RESIDENT IN NORMANBY AND HAVE CHILDREN UP TO

THE AGE OF 25 IN FULL TIME EDUCATION PLEASE READ ON:

Normanby Educational Charity is a fund which is paid out annually and available to
all students, up to the age of 25 years old, resident in Normanby by Spital.*  The fund
is not means tested but students must be in full time education and resident in
Normanby by Spital, irrespective of where they are educated.
Please send your application to me at the address below and include the following:
names and addresses of the applicants, their date of birth and the year they are
in at school. Also please state the date they started school if it was after October 2016.
Please note that all students over the age of 16 must make the written application
themselves giving their date of birth, brief details of where they are studying, the year
they are in and the subjects being taken.
All applications must be received by Monday 3rd December 2018.  Unfortunately,
applications received after this date will not be accepted as the reports have to be
prepared in time for the Meeting of the Trustees.
Please may I remind you that all students - even those who have received a payment
in previous years - must apply. Please send your applications to: Mrs Gariff, 1 Chapel
Lodge Drive, Normanby by Spital, LN8 2HR.
*Please note due to the terms of the Trust only students resident in Normanby by Spital are eligible to
apply. If you are interested in finding out more about the bequest that was made in 1777, for the
education of the children of Normanby by Spital, there is a plaque in Normanby by Spital Church. The
plaque can be found above the arch on the bell tower wall, commemorating the benefactor and the
original terms of her bequest.

OWMBY PCC MONTHLY DRAW
1st 2nd 3rd

Jim Falconer Laura Clark Ranee Reed

MOBILE LIBRARY
Normanby by Spital Council Houses 12:00 - 12:30 Wednesdays

Nov 21
Dec 19
Jan 16

Hackthorn School 13:30 - 14:00
Full details, enquiries and renewals: 01522 782010
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CALLING ALL RESIDENTS OF NORMANBY & OWMBY
On Sunday 4th November we invite you all to a Community Open Afternoon at
Normanby Primary School between 2pm & 5pm. This event will be run by the
Owmby & Normanby Neighbourhood Plan and the Owmby & Normanby Community
Park Steering Groups.
This is an exciting interactive event for you to gather information about both
projects and further participate and have your say. We will have information
displays on both projects with a bit of fun thrown in and the chance to win a food
hamper for all those attending! Children who are willing to complete a short survey
will have a free lucky dip gift as a thank you.
Refreshments and cakes will be on sale for a small fee and all proceeds will go to
the Community Park fund.

PLEASE COME AND JOIN US ON THE DAY!
THE EVENT WILL ONLY BE SUCCESSFUL IF WE ALL SHOW OUR SUPPORT AND MAKE

THESE TWO VILLAGES A GREAT PLACE TO LIVE & BE PROUD OF!

POST OFFICE OPENING TIMES

Glentham
Monday 09:00 - 11:30

Thursday 14:00 - 16:00

Normanby & Owmby
01673 878353

Monday - Friday 07:30 - 19:30

Saturday 08:30 - 19:30

Sunday 09:00 - 16:00

Welton
01673 860336

Monday 13:00 - 18:00

Tuesday 09:30 - 14:30

Wednesday 10:00 - 13:00

The latest time for entries to the December/January Signpost
is Thursday the 15th of November at 6:00 p.m.



Signpost 13

MAD4MATHS
Basic Numeracy Skills

to
GCSE Mathematics

Full age and ability range covered,
including children,

parents and adult learners

Contact Jeannie on
01673 878879

Fully qualified, DBS-checked tutor

THE OLD POSTHOUSE B&B
BED AND BREAKFAST IN

NORMANBY BY SPITAL
24 Main Street, Normanby by Spital, LN8 2HE

Phone: Tony Watson - 01673 878473

Email: tony@theoldposthousebnb.co.uk

Website: www.theoldposthousebnb.co.uk
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GLENTHAM & CAENBY

Glentham Village Hall

COFFEE MORNINGS
Wednesdays 10:00 - 11:30 a.m.

November 7th, 14th, 21st & 28th
All welcome

Proceeds to Village Hall Funds

Sugar & Spice
Ladies if you would like to join us  at The Willows for coffee, cake, friendship & informal
discussion about some of the 'big questions' in life, please contact Anne 01673 843362,

Janet 01673 818718 or Jenny 01673 878806 for further information
Organised by members of Glentham Methodist Chapel

Saturday 17th November at 9.30am

PRESENCE PRAYER AND BIBLE STUDY GROUP
Inter-denominational - Praying for our Communities

Thursdays 8th and 22nd November at 7:00 p.m.
at Tilsit, Bishop Norton Road, Glentham.
Contact Jenny or Peter on 01673 878806

St Peter’s Guild

COFFEE MORNING
Tuesday 20th November at 10:30 a.m.

Dolphin House, Caenby Road
by kind invitation of Bernadette & Michael Chapman

The proceeds will be in aid of Glentham Church
All Welcome

Knit & Knatter
Tuesdays 6th & 20th November 2:00p.m. - 4:00p.m.

Glentham Village Hall
Come & have a cuppa & a chat while doing your

needlecraft or learning new crafts. £1.50 per week
Everyone Welcome
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Owmby & Normanby WI
Thursday, 8th November, at 7:30pm

Glentham Village Hall
Christmas Art

Janet Schooley
A hands on evening of creative fun with a festive twist.

Competition: Your 'best' gift wrapping
We look forward to seeing you all.

NEW MEMBERS & VISITORS ALWAYS WELCOME
    VISITORS FEE - £4.00

Presentation by Lincolnshire Aviation Heritage Officer
Venue: Bottle & Glass, Normanby by Spital
Date: Saturday 10th November 2018
This presentation will be made during Men's Breakfast
Places are limited to those joining us for breakfast
(which costs £6.00) and takes place 9.00 - 10.30am

Please call Peter Atkinson 01673 878806 to reserve place
Organised by Glentham Methodist Church

GLENTHAM VILLAGE STORE
Your shopping can be delivered - Enquire for details of delivery arrangements.

Pay with your debit card and take advantage of our cash-back facility.

Lunchtime closing:  12:30 p.m.  – 1:30 p.m. every day.
Bank Holiday Mondays:   Closed all day

Morning newspapers delivered to: Glentham, Bishop Norton, Normanby, Owmby, Spridlington, Hackthorn.

Contact us: High Street, Glentham, LN8 2EQ.  Telephone/fax: 01673 878474

SHOP OPENING TIMES
Monday – Saturday: 7:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.
Sunday: 9:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.

Glentham & Caenby Tapestry Group
The next group meeting will be on
Tuesday 6th November at 7.30 p.m.

Trapp House, Glentham
All old and new members are welcome.
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IAN SMITH
BUILDING SERVICES

Est 1988

Qualified Builder
For a competitive quote on

New work • Extensions
Roofing • Plastering

Patios and driveways
PVCu Fascias and gutters

Floor and wall tiling
Phone Ian

on
Snitterby

01673 818614

Faldingworth Farm Lodge
Situated on a working farm, our luxury
lodge enjoys panoramic views across the
countryside.

Accommodates 8 people and includes a hot
tub and large alfresco decking area.

Includes linen and towels and free Wi-Fi.

Tel: 07511 883990
Email: FaldingworthFarmLodge@hotmail.com

Facebook: @FaldingworthFarmLodge

WORDS-WORK
Private tuition in reading, writing

speaking and presentation skills for
all ages and abilities.

From complete beginners to A Level
coaching in English Language,
English Literature, Drama and

Theatre Studies.
Contact Jude

 Tel: 01673 876 177
Fully qualified and DBS checked

English and Drama Teacher

Local Molecatcher

Experienced using traditional
claw trap method of control.

Private-Domestic-Commercial

Fee by arrangemement
NO CATCH - NO FEE!

Telephone:
Steve 01673 866291
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PHIL SOMERS
PLUMBING

SERVICES
Reliable & Professional

Full Heating Systems
Cylinder Changes

All Leaks & Repairs
01673 818524
07790 241145

C8064

Steve Grace

Antiques
&

Collectables
Telephone:

07930 327336

REAM
ELECTRICAL SERVICES
Domestic, Commercial and Industrial

City and Guilds Qualified
Part P Registered

Installation, Inspection and Testing,
Fault Finding, Appliance Testing.

Registered, competent person.
No job too small.

pwil353637@aol.com
01673 876211
07753 602633
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Two pine log cabins in peaceful woodland
setting offering a relaxed holiday, ideally
situated for the Wolds and the beautiful city of
Lincoln. Each has three bedrooms, one double,
one twin, one child's bunk bed: Large lounge,
bathroom, kitchen, large veranda. Gas central
heating, gas cooking. Car parking by unit.
Near bus route. Linen provided. Pickup from
Lincoln or Market Rasen Station available

êêê Minimum 2 Day Stay êêê
Complimentary local food hamper. Visit our website or ask for a brochure.

www.lincolnshire-lanes.com
Mr. R. Cox, Lincolnshire Lanes Log Cabins, Manor Farm, East Firsby,

Market Rasen LN8 2DB • Tel 01673 878258

Kev Gray
Painter & Decorator

over 30 years experience

Free Estimates

1 Paddock Chase,
Glentham, Lincoln. LN8 2FB

07752 184 771
01673 878593
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M.R.Parker Builders
v Bricklaying
v Plastering
v Tiling
v Landscaping
v Groundwork

www.mrparkerbuilders.co.uk
01673 842039 / 07777 648414

NO JOB TOO SMALL

Need an English Tutor?
Improve your English with a fully qualified, experienced tutor.

1-1 lessons.
Reading and writing skills.
Spelling, punctuation and grammar.
KS2 SATs and GCSE preparation.
Beginner to advanced levels.
Proof-reading.
Free initial meeting to discuss your specific
requirements,   goals and levels.
DBS checked.

Contact Emma on 01673 878143 / e81pindar@gmail.com

INSTALLATION, SERVICING & REPAIR

Local, Efficient Heating and Plumbing Service

ALL MAJOR WORK COVERED BY WARRANTY

GAS / OIL & LPG,

Central Heating
Gas Fires/Cookers
General Plumbing

01673 878977
07533 942226
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BISHOP NORTON WEDNESDAY LUNCHES
Two course home cooked meals with tea or coffee served in the village hall at 12 Noon

£5.00 PER PERSON
14th November & 12th December

EVERYONE WELCOME!
Please ring at least two days before to book your place

Karen 01673 818798

Bishop Norton Village Hall on Saturday 17th November at 7:30 p.m.
LIVE FEMALE DUO VOCALISTS

SOUL DIVA II
A timeless blend of motown, disco, funk, soul & reggae hits across the decades.
Tickets £7.50 per person to include HOT supper - Please bring your own drinks.

 To book tickets please ring Karen (818798) or Mick (818135)

R & M HARRISON LTD
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

Owmby-By-Spital
Domestic, Commercial & Agricultural Engineers

Tel: 01673 878283
Email: admin@rmharrisonelectrical.co.uk

N.I.C.E.I.C. Approved Contractors   U.K.A.S. Accredited
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WELTON VILLAGE LIBRARY AND COMMUNITY HUB
Our successful start to Community Hub events looks set to continue in November with local
resident Elaine Johnson presenting an interesting and informative talk entitled 'The Home Front
during the last War'. The details for your diaries are Tuesday 27th November at 2:00pm. We
look forward to meeting all those interested, library members and non members equally
welcome.
During October we were visited by classes from St Mary's School to look at the library facilities
and how they can help with finding books to meet their reading challenge. We look forward to
welcoming new and  enthusiastic young readers as library members as a result of this.
Finally this month just to mention a couple of sections that our team of volunteers would like
highlighted as they are quite extensive but often overlooked as a useful local resource. The
Mind and Body section covers a multitude of subjects from birth through to our final demise
and all points in between. So if you are looking at ways to improve your health and well-being
or perhaps want to know more about a specific concern or illness then you may find some help
here. Secondly just to mention one of the few services we charge for but is nonetheless good
value, our audio book section. Particularly useful to those going on a car journey or perhaps not
feeling up to tackling a book at this time, we have a good selection of CDs which can be
borrowed at the cost of £1.20, a small charge compared to what they might cost you to buy in
the shops.

Mike Hubbert
Library Volunteer

The latest time for entries to the December/January Signpost
is Thursday the 15th of November at 6:00 p.m.
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The next meeting of Welton & District Branch of the Royal British Legion will be held on
Thursday 1st November 2018 at Welton Sports and Social Club at 7.15 p.m. for a prompt 7.30
p.m. start.

This year's Combined Armistice/Remembrance Service at which everyone is welcome will
be at Welton Village Memorial on Sunday 11th November 2018. Members of the public are
asked to assemble by 10.45 a.m.
For information contact me on 01673 860904.
Stuart Coates (Branch Chairman)

The Royal British Legion
Welton & District

The summer has now sadly gone and with the Autumn upon us, we have
had a great start to the new term, welcoming new and old faces. The
children have settled into pre-school well and we are already seeing lovely
friendships developing already.
We started the term with the topic of all about me and getting to know you. We have painted
self portraits, looking at similarities and differences between us. These made a lovely display
in our classroom.
Also during the month of September the children have been learning about giving and sharing.
Asking for donations of non perishable foods, to make our annual Harvest Hamper. The
generosity of our families has been very humbling, as we managed to collect enough food to
make two very large hampers. Thank you!
On Sunday 14th October, staff, children and their families attended a very warm and
welcoming family service at Welton St Mary's church, where we celebrated sharing and giving.
The children managed to carry our hampers and placed them in front of the altar. We have been
informed that the hampers will be going to The Lincoln Larder which helps families less
fortunate than ourselves. Carrying on our theme of giving and sharing we have asked each of
our families to fill a shoe box with aged appropriate items for children age from 2 years-14
years, which when we have received all boxes Miss Alice will take to a designated drop off
point to be distributed where needed around the world.
Why not come and have tea with the Gruffalo on Friday 16th November 6-8 pm. Tickets are
available priced at £5.00 for a family of four, with additional tickets at £1.00. This will include
a gruffalo hunt followed by a Gruffalo theme feast, including Gruffalo Crumble. Tickets are
now available from Welton Pre-school on 01673 860077
Welton Pre-School now offers wrap around care:
Early Risers breakfast from 7:30 - 9:00 at the cost of £7.50 which includes a choice of cereal,
fruit and toast.
After school late leaver 16:00-17:30 at the cost of £7.50 which includes a light tea of
sandwiches, fruit and yogurt.
Our session times are: Morning: 9.00-12.00 Afternoon: 13.00-16.00 All day: 9.00-16.00.
We do have some spaces available, but these are filling fast.
If you have a child who is pre-school age (2-4 years), and would like more information or to
make an appointment to visit us, the contact detail are:
Telephone: 01673 860077, Mobile: 07856 752530 or email: info@weltonpreschool.co.uk
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&
REPAIRS

including
ZIPS REPLACED.

TROUSERS, DRESSES
SLEEVES etc SHORTENED.

CALL KAY
01673 878738
07951 414631

ALTERATIONS

T.M.MANNION
Electrical Contractors

Domestic, Agricultural
and Industrial installations

Security Lighting

Tel: 01673 878585

N.I.C.E.I.C. Registered
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USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS
Adviceline Lincolnshire 08444 111444 Doctors
Alcoholics Anonymous 01159 417100 Ingham 01522 730269
Anglian Water 08457 145145 Hibaldstow 01652 650580
British Rail 08457 484950 Market Rasen 01673 843556
Bus Enquiries 08456 050605     Test Results 01673 840256
Charities     Dispensary 01673 840254
Age Concern 01507 524798 Welton 01673 862232
Help the Aged 0808 8006565
Royal British Legion 01673 860904 Environment Agency 0800 807060
Samaritans 08457 909090
Alzheimer's Society 01522 692681 Hospitals
WL Dementia Support 01427 613033 Lincoln 01522 512512
County & District Councils Gainsborough 01427 816500
LCC 01522 782070 Louth 01507 600100
WLDC 01427 676676

Market Rasen Mail 01673 844644
Crimestoppers 0800 555111 NHS Direct  08 45 46 47

SIGNPOST ADVERTISING RATES
Size Per Issue

  1/6 A5 page (60 mm x 60 mm) £6.00
  1/3 A5 page (60 mm x 122 mm) £12.00
  2/3 A5 page (122 mm x 122 mm) £24.00
  Full A5 page (122 mm x 184 mm) £36.00
Registered Charities, please contact the editor for insertion policies.
Please note. Payment for adverts will be required prior to insertion. Please ensure you have
submitted your ad requirements and payment BEFORE the month’s deadline.

CONTRIBUTORS - PLEASE NOTE
Items submitted must contain the Village name or the Section for inclusion and must be
legible. If possible, please type the entry. If emailing or sending a disk, send copy as plain
text. If you have your own design, send as an A5 Microsoft Word, Microsoft Publisher,
Adobe PDF or Serif PagePlus document and ensure it is fully editable. The editor reserves the
right to not publish any submitted material if it does not meet with the above guidelines.

FLYER DELIVERY WITH SIGNPOST
Delivery of flyers with Signpost is £25.00.

Printed flyers must be delivered to our distributor by the 18th of the month.

Help Us to Help You
If you have any ideas to improve Signpost or comments about the magazine, please
let us know. You contact the editor directly by phone or email.

It’s your magazine; together we can make it what you want!
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LOCAL CONTACTS
Rural Dean Revd Richard Crossland 01522 754752

OWMBY GROUP MINISTRY TEAM
Contacts for ministry matters e.g. baptisms, weddings, service arrangements, home visits etc.
Email addresses can be found at http://owmbygroup.co.uk/contacts.html

Parish Priest Revd Sally Turnbull 07549 522494
Local Priest Revd Bill Williams 01522 730365

Local Priest Revd Sue Deacon 01522 730167
Reader John Beverley 01522 730752

Authorised Local Ministers Anne Hunter - 01673 861276, Liz Harris - 01673 878829,
Rosemary Cox - 01673 878258

Pastoral Team: for home and hospital visits, visiting in bereavement, home communion and prayer please contact any of
the above. Your call will be treated in confidence.

For wedding enquires, funerals and all churchyard matters, such as reserving a grave space, grave headstones please
contact the Deanery Administrator, Shirley Keyes on 01522 931075

CHURCHWARDENS

Glentham
Pat Beat 01673 878260
Robert Rowe 01673 878717

Hackthorn
Cathy Andrews 01673 861058
Anne Ward 01673 861821

Owmby Liz Harris 01673 878829
Saxby Rosemary Cox 01673 878258
Spridlington Claire Marris 01673 861127

GLENTHAM METHODIST CONTACTS

Minister Rev Anne Coates 01673 843362

Senior Steward Trevor Faulkner 01673 818718

Steward Peter Atkinson 01673 878806

VILLAGE HALLS - BOOKING & INFORMATION
Glentham Gill Doyle 07920 052392
Hackthorn Bonnie Burzynska-Burrin 01673 860920
Normanby-by-Spital Caroline Vernall or Lynda Watson 01673 878216
Spridlington Jo Howard 01673 862015

PARISH COUNCIL CLERKS
Glentham Helen Pitman 01472 851679
Normanby Nadine Fox 01673 878148
Owmby Charlotte Wright 01673 838151
Spridlington / Hackthorn Maria Wass 01673 861847

SIGNPOST TEAM
Editor & Advertising Manager Steve Harvey 07835 429439
Treasurer John Fox 01673 878148

Distribution
Keith and Liz Harris 01673 878829
Eileen and David Barton-Smith 01673 876134



Printed by: Pelican Trust, 20-22 Crofton Road, Lincoln, LN3 4NL.   Tel. 01522 513533

What’s On Guide
Day / Date Time Function Venue

DISCLAIMER
Signpost Magazine tries to offer its readers a wide range of articles by accepting submissions from third parties.
However, please bear in mind the editor and staff will not check facts or references of submitted materials. As a
result we cannot and do not guarantee the accuracy, completeness, or validity of the information supplied by the
said third parties. Unless specifically requested, submitters will have their name attached to their articles and
accept full responsibility for the accuracy and content of those articles.
Contact the editor for full terms and conditions of submitted articles and events.
The editor strives to provide complete reader satisfaction by editing and proofreading the magazine to the highest
standard. However, he is only human and therefore is unable to guarantee that all stories are ‘perfect’ and ‘error
free’.

If you have a “stop press” news item or have missed the deadline, but want to tell
others about your event, you can have it put into the “Local Info” category in the news
section of the website. Send an email to steve@owmbygroup.co.uk with all the details.

Thurs 1 10:30 a.m. Ss Peter & Paul Coffee Morning Graber House, Normanby

Sun 4 2:00 p.m. Community Open Afternoon Normanby Primary School

Tues 6 2:00 p.m. Knit & Knatter Glentham Village Hall

Tues 6 7:30 p.m. Glentham & Caenby Tapestry Group Trapp House, Glentham

Wed 7 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Wed 7 7:30 p.m. Whist Drive South View, Glentham

Thurs 8 7:00 p.m. Presence Prayer & Bible Study Tilsit, Glentham

Thurs 8 7:30 p.m. Owmby & Normanby WI Glentham Village Hall

Sat 10 9:00 a.m. Men's Breakfast Bottle & Glass, Normanby

Wed 14 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Wed 14 10:30 a.m. St Hilary's Coffee Morning Old Rectory Cottage

The latest time for entries to the Dec 18 / Jan 19 Signpost
is Thursday the 15th of November at 6:00 p.m.

Sat 17 9:30 a.m. Sugar & Spice The Willows, Glentham

Tues 20 10:30 a.m. St Peter's Guild Coffee Morning Dolphin House, Caenby Road

Tues 20 2:00 p.m. Knit & Knatter Glentham Village Hall

Wed 21 10:30 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Thurs 22 7:00 p.m. Presence Prayer & Bible Study Tilsit, Glentham

Thurs 22 7:30 p.m. Hackthorn History Group Hackthorn Village Hall

Sat 24 10:00 a.m. Leaf Clearance St Hilary's Churchyard

Sat 24 7:30 p.m. Italian Evening Hackthorn Village Hall

Wed 28 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Wed 28 7:30 p.m. Hackthorn Gardening Club Hackthorn Village Hall


